
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE: March 2, 2021      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 725 White Street-Arthur’s Guesthouse 
(TC2021-0001) 

 
FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  

 
 

On July 13, 2020, during a site visit regarding building permit work being done on the 
property (property under renovation-new owners), I noticed vegetation had been 

cleaned up and some young trees were missing in one area along Petronia Street. Prior 
site visits on the property had documented many protected and regulated tree species 

on the property. 

 
A letter was sent dated January 19, 2021 regarding a missing lignum vitae tree and 

requesting communication about the tree removal. No response was received.  An 
administrative hearing notice was sent dated February 22, 2021.  The manager of 

Arthur’s Guesthouse did call and said he did not know the tree was a protected tree 
species.  At the request of the property manager, a site meeting will be held to discuss 

the existing vegetation on the property and any additional concerns they might have. 
 

The caliper measurement of the lignum vitae tree was approximately 1.5 inches.       
 

  



 
 

 


















